
FASA MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

July 11, 2023 

The membership meeting was called to order on July 11, 2023 at 6:30 pm at the Elks Lodge by 

President, Cathy Fann with 11 members present. 

One of the 11 present is a new member, sponsored by Sue Fulcher.  His name is Wayne 

Haddock from Pinehurst, NC.  Each member introduced themselves and welcomed Wayne to 

our club. 

There was one addition to the June minutes by Kathi to add “Article 4” under Members.  

Denise made a motion to approve the June minutes, 2nd by Peggy.  Vote was unanimous to 

approve. 

Penny presented the Treasurers Report (copy attached).  Motion was made by Peggy and 2nd 

by Sue to approve the report.  Vote was unanimous to approve. 

Penny reported on the transfer of money from 1st Bank into a CD at Truist Bank.  The interest 

rate is somewhat better.  Those members wanting a more detailed outline of this transfer, 

please contact Penny. 

Sue gave a report on possibilities of getting involved with Paradise Acres and doing dance 

demos once a month.  This could build our membership with those interested in learning how 

to shag.  Sue will report back with more detailed information from Paradise Acres. 

Cathy called for committee reports: 

DJ’s…..Steve Miller will be our DJ at the August Social 

Membership…..We now have 63 active members 

Publicity/Website…..Kathi continues to work on our site and it looks great as always 

Fall Migration is September 14-24 

 

Old Business: 

Peggy McLamb has Fun Monday Tickets for $10.00.  Those interested, please contact Peggy.  

Proceeds help fund SOS entertainment for Fun Monday only and charities. 

Rachel Dixon reported on By-Law changes and each member present was given a copy of 

recommendations to put to a vote for changes.   



Article 4:  Members 

Section 3:  Conduct 

Motion for change was made by Denise Rowe and 2nd  by Peggy Perry  Vote was unanimous 

for change 

Article 5:  Officers 

Section 1 

This is for removing Sgt. of Arms and replacing with two members at large. 

Motion for change was made by Denise Rowe 2nd by Johnny Boyles.  Vote reflected 

opposition to do away with Sgt. of Arms and table this for more discussion.  Section 3 : Duties 

of the Club Officers also included Sgt. of Arms duties and will be tabled for more discussion. 

Section 4:  Terms of Office 

Nominations to be made in October and Election in November each year.  New Officers will 

assume duties in January. 

Motion to this change was made by Kathi Baloyot and 2nd by Peggy Perry. Vote was 

unanimous for change. 

Please be prepared at the August meeting for articles that have been tabled for more 

discussion and vote. 

New Business: 

There is a memory book for Dr. Phil Sawyer and we as shaggers are invited to attend an 

opening of his memory bottle at the ACSC meeting September 23rd.  If you have a special 

memory, please stop by the SOS Company Store and write your special memory in his book 

that will be presented to his family. 

Celebrations and Concerns: 

July Birthdays:  Denise Rowe, Dwayne Baggett, Witt Miller and Chuck Herrington 

Please keep members in your prayers:  Kathi Baloyot, Ann Searcy and Steve Miller 

There being no further business a motion to adjourn at 7:40 pm was made by Denise Rowe 

and 2nd by Eric Rowe.  Vote unanimous. 

Respectfully submitted,  Sue Fulcher, Recording Secretary 



 

 

 


